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Fr. Jose celebrates Mass every weekday in 
private. All Mass intentions are listed below. 
Saturday, October 3 
4 p.m.  For Padre Pio prayer group members,  
            living, deceased and yet to be born 
Sunday, October 4 
9 a.m.  † Mary Bonstetter 
11 a.m.  Sick and homebound of the parish            
Monday, October 5 
8 a.m.  Sick and homebound of the parish 
Tuesday, October 6 
8 a.m. † Deceased of the parish 
Wednesday, October 7 
7 p.m. † Betty and Tess Heffernan 
Thursday, October 8 
8 a.m. † Verissimo Coutinho 
Friday, October 9 
8 a.m. † Paul Backer 
Saturday, Oct. 10 
4 p.m.  Sick and homebound of the parish 
Sunday, October 11 
9 a.m.  †Dan Shanahan 
11 a.m. † Rose Mary Girard 
 

PLEASE PRAY: 
For healing for John Chrusciel, Eduardo Sanchez, 
Paul Dalwood, Eric Yanos, Olive Aliga, Lourdes Pam-
plona, Colleen Benguche, Nadine Acacia, Arlene Tun-
gol and Lito Valeroso  and  
for all those listed on the votive candle stand. 

Weekly Collection Report 
  September 27, 2020 
Envelopes       552.00 

      Cash         $159.00 
Please write your check to St. Timothy Church. 

God bless your generosity!  
Next weekend’s second collection is 

 for Peter’s Pence. 

Sign up for religion classes online 
via Holy Child Jesus Parish’s site 
 
Register for the upcoming religious education year 
and share this information with anyone you think 
might be interested. This year, classes will be family 
catechesis at home, supported by monthly online 
parent/catechist meetings. See the faith formation 
page at https.//hcjp.org/childrens-faith-formation. 

Peter’s Pence Collection 
scheduled next weekend 

The  Peter’s Pence Collection has ancient roots in 
New Testament times, when people would provide 
material support for those  who preached the Gospel 
to distribute to those in need. (See Acts 4:34-35, 
11:29). Today, the collection is the way we unite 
ourselves to the concerns of the Holy Father as 
members of the Catholic Church. Through the col-
lection we stand in solidarity with Pope Francis as 
he reaches out to foster the faith and dignity of peo-
ple on the margins. 
 
Over the past seven years, Islamist terrorists have 
attacked religious and ethnic minorities in northern 
Bangladesh, killing and wounding aid workers, de-
stroying homes, and displacing families. During his 
apostolic visit to Bangladesh, Pope Francis called 
“leaders and followers of the religious present in 
this country to live together in mutual respect and 
good will” (address, Ecumenical and Interreligious 
Meeting for Peace, Dhaka, Bangladesh, Dec. 1, 
2017). 
 
Showing mutual respect and good will toward the 
victims of violence in Bangladesh, the Holy Father 
funded a project to rebuild the homes of 55 families 
of all faiths who were attacked. When you support 
the Peter’s Pence Collection, you help Pope Francis 
take concrete steps to foster reconciliation and peace 
anywhere conflict and violence exist in the world. 
 
Help by praying for the Holy Father as he reaches 
out to serve those suffering around the world. And 
give generously to give hope to the suffering. 
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 HOW CAN WE 

PROMOTE THE KINGDOM? 

                                                                                                

                                                                                           Father Phi Nguyen 

In today’s Gospel, from Matthew 21:33-43, Jesus tells us another parable about a landowner and his workers.  
 
“There was a landowner who planted a vineyard, put a hedge around it, dug a wine press in it, and built a 
tower. Then he leased it to tenants and went on a journey. When vintage time drew near, he sent his servants 
to the tenants to obtain his produce. But the tenants seized the servants and one they beat, another they 
killed, and a third they stoned. Again he sent other servants, more numerous than the first ones, but they 
treated them in the same way. Finally, he sent his son to them, thinking, 'They will respect my son.' But when 
the tenants saw the son, they said to one another, 'This is the heir.  Come, let us kill him and acquire his in-
heritance.’ They seized him, threw him out of the vineyard, and killed him. What will the owner of the vine-
yard do to those tenants when he comes?” They answered him, "He will put those wretched men to a wretched 
death and lease his vineyard to other tenants who will give him the produce at the proper times." (Matthew 
21: 33-41) 
 
Jesus’ story implies that the Kingdom of God is not always received with grace and acceptance.  Sin and 
death seem still to have power over us. Our world remains filled with hatred, dishonor, lies, tortures, abuses 
or murder. We live in a rough world, and yet the Kingdom is here even in the midst of disorder and chaos.  
 
Jesus established the Kingdom of God through his death and resurrection. And He wants the whole human 
race to live in this kingdom of truth, life, holiness, grace, peace, love and justice.  
Indeed, to be part of this Kingdom is our sole hope. We all want to be with our Lord. We want to be loved 
and cared for. We want to live forever in God’s house. Then, let all of us who believe that God’s kingdom 
must reign, work to promote its qualities.  

The Prayer of Saint Francis may help us to figure out how to concretely do that. 
 

“Lord, make me an instrument of your peace, 
Where there is hatred, let me sow love; 

Where there is injury, pardon; 
Where there is doubt, faith; 

Where there is despair, hope; 
Where there is darkness, light; 

Where there is sadness, joy.   
 

“O Divine Master, 
Grant that I may not so much seek 

To be consoled as to console; 
To be understood as to understand; 

To be loved as to love.  
 

For it is in giving that we receive; 
It is in pardoning that we are pardoned; 

And it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.”  



Reminder: RCIA starts Monday 
Are you searching for God? Do you, or someone you know, 
feel a calling toward the Catholic Church? 
 
RCIA — the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
— is a program for adults who are considering en-
tering the Catholic Church and have not been bap-
tized, for baptized non-Catholic Christians who 
wish to join the Catholic Church, or for baptized 
Catholics who wish to complete their Sacraments of 
Initiation (Holy Eucharist and Confirmation). We 
also welcome Catholics who would like to study 
their faith more deeply. 
 
In RCIA, we talk about the presence of God in our 
lives and in the world. We share our faith and pray. 
We study Scripture and how it speaks to us today. 
We learn about the Church, its beliefs, and its sacra-
ments. We explore what it means to be Catholic and 
to live a Christian life. We learn from each other as 
we journey together on a pilgrimage of faith. 
 
RCIA sessions will begin on Monday. Virtual ses-
sions will run from 7 p.m. until 8:30 p.m. We will 
reevaluate whether to continue with virtual sessions 
or move toward a hybrid model at the end of this 
year. 
 
Please consider RCIA if you have been contemplat-
ing entering the Church or completing your Sacra-
ments of Initiation. You may know someone who 
has inquired about the Church or has not completed 
the Sacraments of Initiation. Spread the good news! 
 
If you would like more information, please call Ho-
ly Child Jesus Parish at St. Margaret Mary Church 
at (773) 764-0615. You may also email Fr. Arthur 
Bautista at arbautista@archchicago.org, Art Blum-
berg at arthurblumberg@sbcglobal.net, Cindy Shaw 
at cshaw@archchicago.org, or Trongphuc Tran at 
trongphuctran@outlook.com.  

Holy Child Jesus Parish seeks helpers 
We have a core group of volunteers at Holy Child Jesus Par-
ish at St. Margaret Mary Church that has done a fantastic job 
assisting at Mass. Please consider joining it. Volunteering is a 
way to help build our community. You don’t have to be here 
every week — once a month would help tremendously. Call 
the parish office at (773) 764-0615 or email Art Blumberg at 
art.blumberg@holychildjesusparish.org for more information. 



Mass schedules have changed 
To encourage those from the former St. Henry, St. Timothy 
and St. Margaret Mary parishes to worship together, the fol-
lowing schedule is in effect at St. Margaret Mary Church,  
2324 W. Chase Ave., home base of  Holy Child Jesus Parish. 
 
Confessions are heard from 3:30 p.m. Saturday until a 4 p.m. 
Mass in English starts. A second Mass in Vietnamese will be 
celebrated at 6 p.m. Sunday Masses will be said at 10 a.m. in 
English and at noon in English and Vietnamese. Masses are 
livestreamed on Facebook, or you can reserve a seat to attend 
online at www.smmchurch.org/parish/. 
 
At St. Henry Church, 6335 N. Hoyne, Sunday Mass is at 8 
a.m. in Vietnamese; register via St. Henry’s Facebook page. 
In collaboration with Holy Child Jesus Parish, Blessed Aloys-
ius Stepinac Croatian Catholic Mission cTelebrates Mass in 
English at 9 a.m. Sunday. Parking, is available  next door at 
Misericordia. The mission is on CTA bus No. 155.  To reserve 
a seat for this Mass, register at 
https://www.facebook.com/BlessedStepinacChicago/..  
 
At St. Timothy, Fr. Jose will celebrate Mass at 4 p.m. Sat-
urdays, at 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. on Sundays and following the 
7 p.m. novena to Our Mother of Perpetual Help on 
Wednesdays.  Confessions are heard Saturdays from 3:30 
p.m. until Mass begins or any time by appointment.  

Holy Child Jesus Parish has 
a parish counseling program 
Our parish counseling program provides confidential, 
nurturing support for parishioners who have experienced 
depression, anxiety, grief or other challenges. 
 
Counseling may help if you feel uncomfortably sad or 
anxious, have  issues with work or relationships, have 
trouble adjusting to change, or want a closer relationship 
with your spouse or a new sense of purpose in your life. 
 
Mike McCauley, MA, a psychotherapy resident at Claret 
Center, provides service. Call him at (773) 234-4640. or 
email mikemccauley.claret@gmail.com. 

Cupich: Get flu shot for the sake of all  
Cardinal Cupich is asking everyone to protect their 
own health and that of their neighbors by getting a 
flu shot this season. If you are unsure where to get a 
shot in the neighborhood, there is online help:  Go 
to  vaccinefinder.org, he suggests. Due to COVID 
19, this is an essential safety step to protect both 
you and your neighbors. 
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